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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes



January 2l, 2021

Present: Woodle, Luening, Prest, Kaleta, Wheatley, 
Guests: Steve Beard, Ron Hersch
Meeting Minutes:
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 by Chairman.
Financial report: There remains $2385.00
Approval of Minutes: Prest motioned to approve minutes of previous meeting of November 25, 2020.  Wheatley seconded. Voted 4-0 to accept, 1 abstention.
Duck Pond- SOLitude came out to evaluate the health of the pond; not a significant improvement; muck is same and heavy vegetation.
Proponents wish to continue aeration, but need money for electricity and rental for aerators. Looking to raise $20,000 plus costs for water testing. They are seeking a further grant from CPA using argument that more time is needed to prove value of aeration and to sustain investment in this pilot project. This past season because of drought conditions, pond was under unusual stress; not ideal conditions for this demonstration project.
Lost Lake/Knops Pond- Woodle detailed the two CPA grant proposals. RFP was put in central register in January and proposals are due February 17, 2021 for this year’s treatment proposal. We expect at least two bids.
The final application for this year’s CPA grant is being prepared for submittal on February 18, 2021. Woodle has obtained three quotes from three different firms to complete a study on identifying non-point sources of pollution coming into Lost Lake. The Chairman has distributed these proposals for comments by GPAC. Beard and Hersch also received copies. Tom Orcutt, Water Superintendent, will be asked by Woodle if he would be willing to rank these proposals.

Woodle discussed a new Facebook page entitled “Lost Lake Knops Pond Sharing and Discussion” started by resident Jim Flanders of Knops Pond. Some conversation about somehow combining this group with our other FB page so that people won’t become confused.

Baddacook Pond- Luening submitted final report on harvesting for the year ending 2020. 
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Beard and others made repairs to harvestor to keep it operating smoothly during last summer’s operations.
Whitney Pond-Woodle brought up Whitney Pond citizen’s comment that GPAC’s charge included all great ponds in town and that being so, our committee should take an interest in its health as well. A discussion of the need for consistent advocacy for Whitney ensued. Woodle suggested that would not it be prudent to ask Larry Hurley, current chair of the Groton Conservation Commission to act as our liaison? Larry is also a resident on Whitney, impacted by the excessive weed growth. Larry also has some expertise with the harvester and handled heavy equipment.  Woodle volunteered to call him.
Brief discussion of the ongoing issue of future funding to pay for treatment at the lake led by Prest. Town Manager has pledged to fund Harvester Committee budget with enough money for spot treatments on an annual basis.

The problem is raising money for a future whole lake treatment. Only about 50% of lake residents contribute to GLA. Taxing residents would require action by the State Legislature, a daunting task. Prest is supposed to talk with lake resident and real estate lawyer Anctil to talk with him about creative way to raise revenue equitably from lake residents.
Hersch is willing to help in raising monies for this purpose, but has been rebuffed by GLA.

Adjournment: Prest motioned, Kaleta seconded, voted unanimously at 8:11 pm.
Submitted by

Alexander Woodle, Member
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Year End Report: Baddacook Lake Management 2020


Jim Luening
Project Manager /


Chair, Great Ponds Advisory Committee / 
Member, Weed harvester Committee


 November 26, 2020


Executive Summary:
Yearly weed harvesting has greatly improved the water conditions of Baddacook Pond. Recreational 
use is safer, navigation is clear, and the aquatic habitat is maintained for wildlife. The improvement, 
from year over year harvesting, was observed in delayed weed growth this year. This year when 
harvesting began in August, most of the weeds had just reached the surface. Before mechanical 
harvesting was employed, mats of weeds would have already spread across the 35 acres of infested 
water, out of Baddacook’s total 76 acres. 


This year 384 cubic yards of weeds were successfully removed. Baddacook users and abutters  have 
provided very positive feedback on the continued improvement. Public boat launch use has grown 
since harvesting and hydroraking have improved conditions. This year saw approximately 3 times the 
use of last year. Some of this year’s increase is most likely due to water activities being a safe pastime 
during Covid19. A fortunate outlet in these times.


Since harvesting cuts back the weeds but does not kill them, yearly harvesting will required to maintain
the gains achieved. 


Background:


Baddacook Pond is Groton’s largest and deepest natural pond. Abutted by mostly conservation land,  
the Groton Water Department, private property, and a state boat launch, Baddacook is a year round 
public recreation area. In the summer there is boating, swimming, fishing and it’s bordered by hiking 
trails. In the winter there is ice fishing and skating. It also supports a robust aquatic habitat for fish, 
turtles, and other wildlife. However, there are non-native, invasive weeds that require yearly 
management. When unchecked, these weeds impair navigation, present a danger to swimmers and 
degrade the nature habitat. For 3 years, Weed Harvesting and Hydro-raking was used to control weed 
growth under a Community Preservation Act [CPA] pilot program grant. Based on the those positive 
results, maintenance is now jointly funded between the town and the Water Department. 


Operations Summary:


This summer, before harvesting began, the weeds appeared to be behind in growth compared to 
previous years. This was true even though this year’s conditions, of low lake level and warm 
temperatures should have been conducive to growth. Previously, drought conditions like this have 
amplified weed growth. This improvement is likely due to beneficial control from previous years of 
harvesting. By the time that harvesting started, the weeds were just reaching the surface and beginning 
to flower. This was a good time to cut since most of the weeds were at the surface but not thick yet.







Solitude Lake Management was awarded the contract for $25,085.501. The contract was jointly funded 
by the Town ($15K) and the Groton Water Department ($10K). As per the contract, Solitude supplied a 
Weed Harvester Operator, a Dump Truck, and the Truck Driver, for 104 hours of harvesting. The 
Groton Lakes Association provided the Harvester. The town Weed Harvester Committee prepped and 
launched the Weed Harvester. The DPW provided the composing location and took care of the removed
weeds, once they were transported to the Transfer Station. The project was managed by the Great 
Ponds Advisory Committee. Tom Orcutt, Water Superintendent and the Water Department aided 
throughout the process. 


Operations began on 8/10/2020 and continued through 8/28/2020. Overall, operations went smoothly 
and the weather co-operated. Cutting weeds below the surface incurs some risk of encountering 
submerged objects. Repairs were required, to the cutter bar and front conveyor, when the harvester ran 
into a submerged tree. Also, two new paddle wheel control levers had parts prematurely fail which will 
need to be addressed before next Season.


In total, 96 loads of weeds were removed which was approximately 384 cubic yards. The invasive 
weeds were a combination of Fanwort and Milfoil. At the end, the remaining weeds were well below 
the surface, to the best extent possible since some areas are not accessible. Feedback from users and 
abutters was very positive. Based on this year’s results, we will likely use the same approach next year.


Fig. 1 - The Weed Harvester loading the truck with Fanwort


1 Solitude erroneously thought that the harvesting hours were  supposed to be 102, instead of 104 hrs. The invoice and 
payment were pro-rated proportionally, to $24,629.40.







Fig 2 - A truckload of Fanwort that will be taken to the Transfer Station to decompose






